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Dear Readers:

| am excited to share with you OC Community Resources’ 2012 Business Plan Update. This year’s Business
Plan is the second supplemental report to the 2010 Business Plan. It provides an update to our Balanced
Scorecard performance measures and an overview of our results from Fiscal Year 2010-11.

OC Community Resources is comprised of four programs: OC Animal Care, OC Community Services, OC
Parks, and OC Public Libraries. OC Community Resources provides a variety of services to the County of
Orange, including animal care and control; community, housing, and career development/assistance;
natural recreational areas and environmental preservation; and library and literacy services.

We have had numerous highlights during Fiscal Year 2010-11 that directly impacted performance measures,
which included increasing visitors to our parks and libraries through events such as OC Parks’ Wilderness
Celebration and OC Public Libraries’ Dia de los Muertos; promoting pet adoption through OC Animal Care’s
Pet Expo and Annual Pet Fair; increasing community outreach through OC Community Services’ Chronic
Disease Self-Management program for the elderly and the Green Jobs Corps project; and increasing
efficiency in invoice handling and processing with Administrative Services” development of a new Contract
Management System.

Implementing Balanced Scorecard performance measures allows us to monitor our activities, increase
transparency and accountability, and evaluate service delivery. Performance measure results indicate that,
while we have improved in some areas and continued to exceed our objectives in others, there are areas
where results are less favorable in comparison to the previous Fiscal Year. OC Community Resources staff
are always examining new methods of delivering services and obtaining and utilizing resources in order to
maximize the effectiveness of our organization.

Thank you for taking the time to read and learn more about OC Community Resources. We look forward to
continuing to connect people and resources, align our activities with the County’s mission and vision, and
serve the County of Orange in the year ahead.

Best Regards,

Steve Franks, Director
OC Community Resources

For more information about OC Community Resources, please visit our websites:
OC Animal Care: www.ocpetinfo.com OC Community Services: www.occservices.org
OC Parks: www.ocparks.com OC Public Libraries: www.ocpl.org
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